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STATE OF DELAWARE 

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MARCH 7, 2005 MINUTES FOR APPROVAL 
The State of Delaware Board of Examiners of Psychologists held a meeting on March 7, 2005 at 9:00 a.m., in the 2nd Floor, Conference room “A”, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Those Present:

Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member, President



Dr. William Ulmer, Jr., Professional Member
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Diane Amery, Professional Member




Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member



Lisa Gardner, Public Member



Frank Szczuka, Public Member




Hollis Anglin, Public Member




Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General




Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II

Those Absent:

None
Also Present:

Ann Calligan, Court Reporter





Call to Order 

Dr. Keyes called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Review of February 7, 2005 minutes for approval 

The Board reviewed the February 7, 2005 minutes for approval.  Dr. Ulmer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

SB 229 Public Hearing
Dr. Keyes opened the hearing at 9:30 a.m. Ms. Reardon summarized for the record the written comments from Melvin Slawik and Priscilla Putnam that were addressed to the board.

After due notice, the Delaware Board of Examiners of Psychologists held a public hearing to consider the list of crimes felt to be substantially related to Psychologists as required by Senate Bill 229.  This proposed change to the Rules and Regulations of the Board of Examiners of Psychologists was published in the Delaware Register of Regulations, in the Wilmington News Journal and in the Delaware State News.

Dr. Joseph Zingaro, Ms. Priscilla Putnam, Dr. Lee Orlov, Dr. Mandall Much and Dr. Jane Crowley addressed the Board regarding their concerns that the list of substantially related crimes is too broad. After the public comment on the bill, the board agreed to address their concerns by bringing the list back to subcommittee to 
further review the list in light of the public comment and then to make recommendations to the full Board at the next regularly scheduled meeting. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer to bring the matter back to subcommittee and report back to the full board at its April 2005 meeting. Motion unanimously carried.
There being no further public comment, Dr. Keyes closed the public hearing at 9:44 a.m.

Old Business

Review of tabled application for Registration of Psychological Asst – Katrina Ringgold 

The Board reviewed Katrina Ringgold’s tabled application for receipt of an updated transcript. Dr. Amery made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer, to approve Katrina Ringgold’s application for registration. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of tabled request to approve new supervisor for Registered Psychological Asst. – Robin Hegvik
The Board reviewed Robin Hegvik’s tabled request for clarifications of location of the supervisor and clarification of the number of supervision hours. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer, to table the application and invite Dr. Hegvik to the April 2005 board meeting so that she can explain her work arrangements more completely. Motion unanimously carried.
Continued discussion of Reciprocity requirements 
The Board continued its review of the proposed changes to the reciprocity statute and regulations. Dr. Amery made a motion, seconded by Dr. Ulmer to approve.  Ms. Reardon will provide a copy of the updated changes to the bill to amend the reciprocity statue to the board at its next scheduled meeting.
New Business 

Review of application to sit for EPPP exam – Lauren Lineback
The Board reviewed Dr. Lineback’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka to approve Dr. Lineback’s application to sit for the exam. Motion unanimously carried. 

Begin discussion of State requirements for licensure vs. APA requirements for accredited programs 

The board will begin discussion of this matter at its next regularly scheduled hearing.
Election of Officers
The Board held an election of officers and the following were elected:

Vice President: Dr. Boston 
President: Dr. Keyes 
Other Business Before the Board (For Discussion Only) 
Public Comment
Shelli Isiminger expressed an interest in attending the subcommittee meeting regarding amending the list of crimes for Senate Bill 229. As the meeting is open to the public, the board urges her to attend.
Next Meeting Date 

The Board will hold a meeting on April 4, 2005 at 9:00 am in Conference Room “A” of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904. All board members will attend. 
Adjournment

Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting adjourned at 11:45 am.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
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